
MINUTES OF SUNRISE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Meeting Date:  October 25, 2022

This meeting was held in person and through Google Meet Link
OCTOBER 25th

Attendance
Members in Attendance: Shellie Healy, Nikkala Stephens, Launa Williams, Amy Wallace, Sarah
Moss, Lee Williams, Nicole Theurer, Brooke Pugmire
Guests in Attendance: Katelyn Ballif, Librarian
Members not in Attendance: none

Review and Approval of Minutes
Minutes taken by:  Launa Williams

Amy moved to approve the last monthly minutes and Sarah seconded the motion

Rules of order and procedures reviewed by Shellie.
Motion to approve by Amy. Nicole seconded.

Trust lands and TSSA budget review
Trust lands remaining 88.8%
TSSA remaining 65.95 %

New business:

1. Introductions

2. Suicidal prevention lessons taught by Mrs. Garrison in 5th and 6th - the word suicide
wasn’t used. Students were taught to “cope and connect”. - SafeUT App was given as an
option for students as a hotline for immediate help.

3. Sunrise cell phone policy discussed - for medical purposes device use will be permitted
(under IEPS or 504s) -

a. discussion about non calling watches.
i. Are they allowed?
ii. Are they considered toys from home?
iii. parents need to feel good about telling their child not to use them in class.
iv. every 1st grader is distracted by it.
v. example of looking at puppy pictures

vi. clocks are in every room, do they need a watch?
vii. fitness watches.
viii. even good intentioned kids can easily share a funny picture that turns into

cyber bullying.
ix. parent anxieties, more than kids anxieties.

Mrs Healy will seek advice from the district and it will go into effect at a later date.  But teachers
will use their discretion for now.

http://meet.google.com/krz-gfcb-pco


4. Safe routes plan
a. On the website. Look at it and see if anything needs to be added or changed.
b. For cross walk directly in front of school, the city says it’s not a main artery so

we’re in charge of it.
c. There’s a HUGE application process with lots of paperwork in order to get the

grant for sidewalks. Shellie will talk to the city about applying for the grant next
year.

V.        Adjourn - Next Meeting:   Tuesday, November 29th, 2022 7:30am in Mrs. Harris’s office


